

2023~2024 学年度

武汉市部分学校高三年级九月调研考试

英 语 试 卷

武汉市教育科学研究院命制

2023. 9. 6

本试题卷共12页,67题。全卷满分150分。考试用时120分钟。

★祝考试题利★

注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,先将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在试卷和答题卡上,并将准考证号条 形码粘贴在答题卡上的指定位置。
- 2. 选择题的作答:每小题选出答案后,用2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号 涂黑。写在试卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
- 3. 非选择题的作答:用黑色签字笔直接答在答题卡上对应的答题区域内。写在试 卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
 - 4. 考试结束后, 请将本试卷和答题卡一并上交。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时, 先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后, 你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的 **答案转涂到答题卡上。**

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下而 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19, 15.

B. £9. 18.

C. £9. 15.

答案是 C。

1. How will the man get to Alaska?

A. By train.

B. By plane.

C. By boat.

2. Why is the woman in a hurry?

A. To answer a call.

B. To search for a store.

C. To look for a washroom.

英语试卷 第1页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



3. What does the mother think of her son?

A. Bad-tempered.

B. Warm-hearted.

C. Absent-minded.

4. What is wrong with the man's laptop?

A. Its screen is unclear.

B. Its network is down.

C. Its mouse is missing.

5. Why is Maria calling the man?

A. To recheck a schedule.

B. To extend an invitation. C. To cancel an appointment.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟, 听完后, 各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7題。

6. What is the man worried about?

A. His friend's visit.

B. Loss of his friend.

C. His poor cooking.

7. What does Lucy suggest the man do?

A. Download an app.

B. Cook unique cuisines.

C. Go out with his friend.

听第7段材料,回答第8.9题。

8. Why does the woman want Holland to be the judge?

A. He has lost his job.

B. He has rich experience. C. He worked well before.

9. What will the woman do next?

A. Contact Randy Lee.

B. Call on Mr. Holland.

C. Try another stadium.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12題。

10. Where is the man probably?

A. In a bookstore.

B. On a plane.

C. In a post office.

11. How much will the man pay at last?

A. 10 dollars.

B. 30 dollars.

C. 40 dollars.

12. When might the man's daughter receive the books?

A. On Tuesday.

B. On Wednesday.

C. On Thursday.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. What made the man's grandpa study French?

A. His born interest.

B. His travelling experience.

C. His grandson's encouragement.

英语试卷 第2页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018



- 14. How does the grandpa learn French?
 - A. By singing French songs.
 - B. By writing French poems.
 - C. By talking with French natives.
- 15. What does the man probably do?
 - A. A teacher.
- B. A poet.
- C. An editor.
- 16. What is the most probable relationship between the speakers?
 - A. Schoolmates.
- B. Colleagues.
- C. Sister and brother.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20題。

- 17. What does the study focus on about the community colleges?
 - A. Their student numbers.
 - B. Their admission policies.
 - C. Their training arrangements.
- 18. Why do many people give up college?
 - A. It offers fewer credits.
 - B. It opens expensive classes.
 - C. It isn't needed for many jobs.
- 19. How does the speaker find the data?
 - A. Inaccurate.
- B. Surprising.
- C. Expected.

- 20. What may be discussed next?
 - A. The school fees.
- B. The remote classes.
- C. The college headmasters.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

ABOUT SMART

SMART runs both study tours for groups in England throughout the year and a holiday English course for foreign students during the summer in the centre of London. Our courses combine English language learning with cultural studies in different centres around England. Our students have plenty of holiday fun, make new friends and learn a lot of English!

英语试卷 第3页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



The holiday course

We provide lessons and afternoon activities to help you speak, write, listen and read in English, as well as understand the English people and their culture. We will help you learn through topics which are interesting to you.

The school

The Elite School is in central London, just 5 minutes from Paddington Station and 10 minutes from Hyde Park. It has 15 classrooms including an IT room, a science lab, a music room, and an art room as well as a large cafeteria.

Travelling time from Heathrow Airport: 45 minutes

Trips

There are three trips every week. You can have fun either in London or outside London. In London we visit places such as the Tower of London, Buckingham Palace and the Tate Modern.

Outside London we visit places such as Oxford, Cambridge and Brighton.

Terms

Age: 11-17

Minimum stay: 2 weeks

Maximum number of students in class: 15

Cost £550 per week, including:

- →registration fee (£60)
- →tuition package; 15 hours of English; 1 half day of creative arts; 1 full-day trip on Saturday; all course materials; 1 half day of sport; 2 "Discover London" tours; lunch; welcome pack
 - -host family accommodation
- 21. Which of the following is provided by the holiday course?
 - A. Free access to 15 classrooms.
 - B. A culture-based language study.
 - C. Pick-up service from the airport.
 - D. Learning experiences in famous colleges.
- 22. How much will a student attending SMART holiday course pay at least?

A. £550.

B. £610.

C. £1100.

D. £1160.

23. What is the text?

A. A tour guide.

B. An advertisement. C. A journal entry.

D. A study report.

英语试卷 第4页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

B

I arrived home from work, my mind racing. I was scheduled to perform an experiment using a pricey piece of equipment, but I had spent the whole day worrying about the experiment which was on the top of my agenda, and I amazingly longed to shut off my anxious thoughts. So after dinner, I made a cup of hot chocolate, stretched myself on my sofa, and opened a page. Almost instantly, my mind left behind the details of experimental design and stepped into a land of monsters, magic dust, and man-like bears comprising a wonderful world distinct from my daily life. It was exactly what I needed.

Growing up, I was virtually never a big fan of novels. My classmates would be crazy about the latest Harry Potter book, while my copy sat collecting dust on a shelf. Instead, I would choose to read through the reference books related to my disciplines for better grades. After I started graduate school, extracurricular reading didn't appeal to me at all but I spent most of my time on campus digesting research papers and textbooks and my mind couldn't handle processing fact-filled nonfiction books at home, too. So I knew that I needed to find a way to enjoy reading again.

To help me stick with it, I made a New Year's resolution; I would read two fiction books per month for the entire year. The result was an almost instant appreciation of fiction, along with many unexpected results including ones that have benefited my schoolwork.

What surprised me the most was how much I learned. Some of the best books I read were historical fictional stories happening in a realistic historical setting. I learned about life in different countries, as well as struggles people there faced during difficult periods in their histories. The books have helped me build sympathy and understanding, with an unexpected benefit: I've started to think more deeply about the diversity of issues in the scientific community and could serve it, heart and soul.

- 24. What did the author do to wipe out the anxiety?
 - A. He drowned it in chocolate.
 - B. He conducted an experiment.
 - C. He slept on the sofa leisurely.
 - D. He escaped into a fantasy world.
- 25. What does the author mean by the underlined part in paragraph 2?
 - A. Reading novels was a waste of time.
 - B. Reading a good book was time well spent.
 - C. He was too busy to take good care of his books.
 - D. The Harry Potter book wasn't as good as expected.

英语试卷 第5页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



6

- 26. How did the New Year's resolution benefit the author?
 - A. More sympathy went out to him.
 - B. His moral values were strengthened.
 - C. He learned much about religious diversity.
 - D. He gained new insight into his academic discipline.
- 27. What's the best title of the text?

A. Reading: A Lifelong Hobby B. The Power of Research Papers

C. Novels: Love at Second Sight D. The Benefits of History Reading

C

A group of researchers studying the behavior of Amur tigers, also known as Siberian tigers, have found that they have different "personality" types that help them survive and raise their baby tigers.

According to the previous investigation, Amur tigers are definitely the largest cats in the world. They live in vast forests in wilderness areas of eastern Russia and in protected areas of northern China. There are about 400 of these tigers left in the wild, although there are probably hundreds more living in zoos or reserves.

The researchers based the study on a human test called "The Big Five", which scores people on five personality features. They asked feeders working with 248 cats in two shelters to spy on the tigers and give an account of their personalities. The results divided the tigers into two groups, which the researchers described as having either "majesty" or "steadiness". Tigers in the majesty category were those that appeared "dignified(高分的) and ambitious". The tigers in the steadiness category were "sincere and tolerant".

Majestic tigers had a higher social status, spent more time hunting live animals, and mated and ate more. The steady tigers seemed gentler and loving toward one another. Rosalind Arden, co-author of the study, said, "It's pleasant to see that you don't have to be dominant, fierce, competitive, and aggressive in order to succeed as a tiger, which doesn't correspond with people's traditional insights into tigers."

There were female and male tigers in both categories. In fact, female Amur tigers are rare and feel exhausted after giving birth to baby tigers so that fathers often help raise the baby tigers. Having a steady personality, especially for male ones, could play a significant role in the relatively long amount of time—two to three years—that baby tigers stay with their parents. The

英语试卷 第6页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



researchers say both personalities have advantages that help the tigers survive threats, including loss of habitat and hunting. The team hopes the study will encourage more support from all walks of life in a bid to guarantee the tigers' conservation.

- 28. What does the author intend to do in paragraph 2?
 - A. To justify an argument.
- B. To add background information.
- C. To summarize the previous paragraph.
- D. To introduce a new topic for discussion.
- 29. The researchers conducted the study on Amur tigers by _____.
 - A. categorizing them for inspection
 - B. scoring them on 5 personality features
 - C. doing comparison experiments in the lab
 - D. observing them through a personality test
- 30. What does Rosalind Arden think of their findings?
 - A. They improve Amur tigers' welfare.
 - B. They change the tigers' living conditions.
 - C. They help the reproduction of Amur tigers.
 - D. They contradict traditional ideas about tigers.
- 31. What can be inferred from the last paragraph?
 - A. Few sex-related differences exist in tigers' personalities.
 - B. A steady personality decreases tigers' chance of survival.
 - C. Greater conservation efforts have been made due to the study.
 - D. Personality types of baby tigers are influenced by their parents.

D

Personalized medicine changes conventional medicine which typically offers blanket recommendations and offers treatments designed to help more people than they harm but that might not work for you. The approach recognizes that we each possess unique characteristics, and they have an outsize impact on our health.

Around the world, researchers are creating precision tools unimaginable just a decade ago; superfast DNA sequencing(排序), tissue engineering, cell reprogramming, gene editing, and more. The science and technology soon will make it possible to predict your risk of cancer, heart disease, and countless other illnesses years before you get sick. The work also offers prospects for changing genes in removing some diseases.

英语试卷 第7页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Last spring, researchers at the National Cancer Institute reported the dramatic recovery of a woman with breast cancer, Judy Perkins. The team, led by Steven Rosenberg, an immune(免疫的) treatment pioneer, had sequenced her cancer cells' DNA to analyze the sudden change. The team also removed a sampling of immune cells and tested them to see which ones recognized her cancer cells' genetic faults. The scientists reproduced the winning immune cells by the billions and put them into Perkins to attack her cancer cells. More than two years later, Perkins, a retired engineer from Florida, shows no signs of cancer.

Thirty years ago, scientists thought that it would be impossible to understand our genetic rules and sequence the 3.2 billion pairs of different elements in our DNA. "It was like you were talking fairy tales," Kurzrock said. "The conventional wisdom was that it would never happen. Never! And then in 2003, never was over."

It took the Human Gene Project 13 years, roughly one billion dollars, and scientists from six countries to sequence one gene complex. Today sequencing costs about a thousand dollars. The latest machines can produce the results in a day. The technology, combined with advanced cell analysis, clarifies the astonishing biochemical variations that make every human body unique.

- 32. What can we know about personalized medicine?
 - A. It has emerged a decade before.
 - B. It offers blanket recommendations.
 - C. It uses genetic information to help patients.
 - D. It administers treatment intended for most people.
- 33. Which best describes those precision tools?
 - A. Promising.

B. Highly risky.

C. Fruitless.

- D. Strictly confidential.
- 34. What happened in the process of treating Judy Perkins' breast cancer?
 - A. Sequencing her immune cells.
- B. Reprogramming her cancer cells.
- C. Analysis of her lifestyle changes.
- D. Identification of cancer-fighting cells.
- 35. What's the last paragraph mainly talking about concerning sequencing?
 - A. Its recent advances.

B. Its wide applications.

C. Its major disadvantages.

D. Its attractive prospects.

英语试卷 第8页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文, 从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Have you ever struggled to understand how someone else feels? Building up your empathy (同理心) skills helps you connect with your friends. __36_

What is empathy?

Empathy is a kind of capability that lets you step into someone else's shoes and then figure out how they are feeling. For instance, if you can see your friend is upset after losing a football match and you support them by telling them some warm and motivating words, you are showing empathy. Miranda McKearney set up an organization called EmpathyLab that builds empathy through reading.

37 "Empathy is a force for change," she says.

38

Scientists say empathy isn't something you are born with, it's a skill you can acquire through learning. One way you can do this is by active listening. When someone is talking to you, listen closely and respond in a way that shows you understand their situations and emotions thoroughly. Reading, advocated by EmpathyLab, is also a great way to boost empathy, since stories can take you inside someone else's mind and show you the world through their eves and emotions.

Put empathy into action.

_____39__ This could mean trying out something that is important to a friend or family member, like exploring their favourite place. EmpathyLab advocated ideas for putting empathy into action in schools or at home. That might be connecting with someone new in your class and having a friendly conversation, or making small changes to your behaviour. All small acts of kindness to others can make a difference, which in turn will be copied by someone else.

40

- A. How can you have more empathy?
- B. Who need empathy most in daily life?
- C. Besides, it also spreads kindness and inspires them to do the same.
- D. To find out more conducts you can do, log in EmpathyLab. UK. com.
- E. Only by putting empathy into action can you relate to others' bad lives.
- F. She believes even small, supportive actions can have a positive impact.
- G. Miranda recommends going into the thick of people's lives to show empathy.

英语试卷 第9页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

In February Chen Qiqi was riding on a field trip, seeking interesting plants in South China's Hainan province. Suddenly, she __41__ and gave other passengers a shock.

As the car pulled over, she jumped off and __42__ to the plant. Chen __43__ the plant at close quarters, while taking pictures and shooting it from various angles. "It was Entada phaseoloides(档條) and I couldn't wait to share it with my __44__," she says.

She applied for studies of __45__ protection at college in 2016. The college study has given her __46__ knowledge of plants and the plant-hunting __47__ has made her have a good __48__ of the natural world. These led to her option of becoming a teacher at a(n) __49__ education institute after graduation.

However, the lockdown interrupted her plans so she couldn't __50__ with it. Instead, she picked up skills of video shooting, which __51__ her to be a plant video blogger. Her short videos cover a __52__ range of plants, including red spider lily, box bean and air plants, etc.. In Chen's __53__ on TikTok, over 100 videos explaining varieties of plants have earned her almost 1 million followers.

"I feel proud and my job is 54 when people say they know about some plants because of me." As for her future plans, Chen says she 55 to carry on exploring the world of plants.

41. A. hesitated	B. screamed	C, stopped	D. collapsed
42. A. drove	B. walked	C. rolled	D. rushed
43. A. cut	B. smelt	C. removed	D. observed
44. A. audience	B. students	C. passengers	D. staff
45. A. plant	B. community	C. food	D. wildlife
46. A. formal	B. previous	C. systematic	D. abstract
47. A. choice	B. degree	C. experience	D. requirement
48. A. taste	B. command	C. view	D. comment
49. A. nature	B. health	C. life	D. environment
50. A. conflict	B. proceed	C. compare	D. end
51. A. forbade	B. reminded	C. enabled	D. forced
52. A. narrow	B. new	C. superb	D. diverse
53. A. account	B. idea	C. profile	D. setting
54. A. amusing	B. valuable	C. challenging	D. practical
55. A. pretends	B. manages	C. longs	D. ceases

英语试卷 第10页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

A groundbreaking new app from the Changsha IFS mall shows <u>56</u> 5G transforms the shopping experience.

_____57__ updating clothes or comparing prices, mobile technology has transformed the shopping habits of ____58__ (today) customers. 5G is bringing the mobile revolution into real-world shopping.

In China's Changsha, Changsha IFS became the first 5G-enabled __59__(commerce) complex in the country. And it's using a new shopping navigator(导航), iGO, whose role isn't just help users find their way around the mall's different __60__(level). Users can even enjoy a personalized shopping experience and engage with an interactive treasure hunt game.

Common phone navigation tools can be tough <u>61</u> (use) within complex indoor environments. However, the iGO system, which opens directly from WeChat, uses the smart phone camera to capture the user's precise 62 (locate).

Once a destination <u>63</u> (select), the navigator starts to guide shoppers through their environment step by step. IGO combines 5G technology with Augmented Reality so that navigation markers appear on top of the real environment, <u>64</u> (mean) shoppers can easily navigate, turn by turn and floor by floor, <u>65</u> having to puzzle out how the blocks on a map relate to where they are in the real world."

第四部分 写作(共两节;满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假如你是李华,收到外国好友 Tom 的来信,他们学校将举办外国歌曲欣赏活动,他负责中国板块,想请你提供建议。请回复邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 提供建议;
- 2. 表达期待。

注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear Tom,		
Yours,		
Li Hua		

英语试卷 第11页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。 A Hearty Welcome

Chase counted his new year gifts one more time as he put a robot-shaped craser into each envelope. "Twenty, twenty-one, twenty-two."

"Do you have one for everyone in your class?" Mom asked.

"Yep!" Chase said. "I'm ready for the party tomorrow!"

When Chase got to school the next day, he saw a new girl in his classroom. She stood near Ms. Robins and looked around shyly.

"This is Eva," said Ms. Robins. "Will someone volunteer to show her around today?"

Chase raised his hand since he liked showing the new kids around and helping them feel welcome.

"Thanks, Chase," Ms. Robins said. "Now let's get down to our work."

That's when Chase realized he didn't have a new year gift for Eva. No one else would have one either. Chase pictured his classmates' desks covered with gifts while Eva's desk was empty. He felt sad about that.

At a break, he was careful not to mention the party as he showed Eva around the playground. At lunchtime, he walked Eva to the lunchroom, still worried about what would happen at the party. Eva had brought a packed lunch, so Chase showed her where she was supposed to sit and introduced her to some of the kids at her table.

While eating, Chase suddenly remembered that kids often included candy hearts with the new year gifts they exchanged. This won't be a New Year's Day for Eva with no gifts. But as he sat down at his table, an idea flooded into his head. He whispered it to the kids around him. Soon everyone at the table was nodding and whispering.

When they were back in the classroom after lunch, Chase told Ms. Robins about their plan. Ms. Robins smiled. "That's very thoughtful," she said. "Let's go for it.

It was math time, so Chase invited Eva to study with him. He made sure Eva sat with her back to the room so she wouldn't notice.

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Meanwhile, her new classmates were busying working on something.

"Here's your new year gift, Eva. It's from everyone," Chase said.

英语试卷 第12页(共12页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。



如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。







13





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830